
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

March 10th, 2020
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the March 10th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows Howes, Eberle, Loane, Nowlan, and Curry present, absent were Newton, Bush & Shipp. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Mr. Nowlan led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

During the public comment portion, Mat Schnepple Henry County EMA Director addressed the board on plans and preparations for dealing with the COVID-19 virus.
A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the February 11th, 2020 meeting minutes with 4 ayes and 1 abstain, motion carried.  

Committee Reports

1) Police-None
2) Legislative/Economic Development-Mr. Howes reported on the UCCI meeting he attended 
and mentioned the possibility of bringing broadband service to the county with grant money.
3) Health Board-None.
4) Judicial-None

5) Building/Grounds-Chairman Curry reported that Mid-Century did a preliminary site visit to         
assess what will be needed for the installation of the new phone system. Mrs. Shipp has 
contacted two companies about the potential availability of the highway property.
6) Road/Bridge-None
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-None
8) Policy & Procedure Sub-Committee-Shipp/Bush-None
9) Finance-A motion was made by Mr. Loane and seconded by Mrs. Eberle to approve the 
payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Highway Report

County Engineer Giffin gave the highway report, they are continuing to work on the same issues previously reported.  Inspections are complete on 15 township bridges.  Revised quotes for the snow blade and wing plow have been obtained. Tree branches have been trimmed in response to a complaint on North Castleton Road. Upcoming projects will include more bridge inspections, MFT paperwork and analyzing options for a new building.
Finance Report

Treasurer Leezer gave the finance report noting the Sheriff Office salaries are currently overbudget due to overtime. Otherwise, there were no other issues.
Sheriff's Report

Chief Deputy Demetreon gave the Sheriff’s Report.  The only thing to report was another E911extension until June. 
New Business

1) Diane Brandstatter a representative from Marshall/Stark Transportation attended the meeting to present a resolution for public transportation between Marshall and Stark Counties. Mr. Howes made a motion to approve the resolution with a second by Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried. She also presented an ordinance to provide public transportation in Stark County. A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan to approve the ordinance and was seconded by Mrs. Eberle with all present voting aye, motion carried.
2) A resolution was presented to appoint J. Thomas Howes to the Tri-County Opportunities Council Board of Directors. A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan to approve the appointment with a second from Mrs. Eberle with 4 ayes, 1 abstain, motion carried.

3) A proclamation was presented to recognize National Public Health Week April 6-12, 2020.  A motion was made by Mr. Howes and was seconded by Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried. 

Other Business

1) The annual fire district appointments will need to be made next month.  There will be an ad placed in the paper informing the community of the openings.
At 7:42 pm a motion was made by Mr. Howes to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mrs. Eberle with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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